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British Automobile Racing Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes – August 1st, 2023
Venue - Texas Lone Star Grill, Dixon Road, Etobicoke, ON.

WELCOME – 20:11



Bryan Rashleigh, President
MINUTES









The July meeting was used as a Honda Indy Department Head’s and registration meeting, so there were no minutes.  Amy Harrison made a motion to accept the June minutes, which was seconded by David King and accepted.
DEPARTMENTS

MEMBERSHIP 




Andrea Pegg, Membership Secretary

There are currently 143 members with 18 being new members.

TREASURY 





    
 
Paul Clarke, Treasurer

Paul has processed most of the cheques to cover the Honda Indy invoices.  

He has sent the payment for the Spreader for TRS to the U.S. vendor.

The insurance, permit and other bills from the BARC TT have been paid.
WRRC/SOCIAL








There is nothing to report.
REGIONAL RACE/ORO  




 Scott Ellsworth, Race Director 

The BARC TT went well with a good number of entries.

There was rain on Saturday, but the weather improved on Sunday. 
Greg Clement started his training as a Clerk in Race Control.
On Saturday night David King paid for the meals for the volunteers to celebrate his birthday.
RACE COMMITTEE






Bryan Rashleigh
There will be a meeting in two weeks.
HONDA INDY TORONTO





   
David Bayley
The HIT was well attended this year.
As usual, MMS and our volunteers put in the usual long days in trying weather to help make the event a success.

The food vendor was complemented by attendees, with some people commenting it was the best food they had experienced at a racetrack.  The workers’ dinner on Saturday night in particular came in for high praise.
There were new volunteers in many roles.  Joel Lillycrop took over as the head of Communications from the retiring Garry Shorrtt, who after over 30 years as a volunteer, decided to attend the event as a spectator.
ICE RACING 


  
Wayne Wanamaker, Ice Race Organizer
The schedule is being discussed at the organizers’ meetings, along with other plans for 2024.
TRS





Tom Cressman
There was no report from TRS.

NEWSLETTER





Amy Harrison
Amy’s contact at the BARC UK has retired and she has a new contact for content.
OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.
NEW BUSINESS

Well-known motor journalist and racer Jim Kenzie has written an autobiography and has been invited to attend a members’ meeting to share some of his experiences.  It will probably be at the October meeting; details will follow.
Buy/Sell

There was nothing for buy and sell.
Adjournment

Wayne made a motion for adjournment which was seconded by Andrew Jordan at 
21:17 and carried.
 .
NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: will be at the Lone Star Texas Grill (upstairs) – September 5th, 2023, at 20:00.

